
 

 

JUNE    2019                 Kiwanis Breakfast Club of Oconomowoc 

                                            P.O. Box 462 Oconomowoc, WI 53066 

Meetings - 1
st 

 2
nd

 & 3
rd

 Wednesday at 7:15 AM 

Café Labelle at the Life Enrichment Center-Shorehaven 

1306 West Wisconsin Avenue 

Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to improving the world one child and 

one community at a time.  
 

 
 

 

    President’s Corner – Jerry Schneider 
 

  
 

Now that June is here let’s hope for 

more sunshine. Our April showers 

lasted through May. Sure was good 

weather for all the trees we sold.   

 

June is usually a great month. Not 

too hot and humid and everything is 

very green.  

 

May was a good month for our club 

with the successful tree sale, Hall of 

Fame dinner, Bingo and the Blood 

Drive.  

June will be a little easier with Bingo, 

Moonlit Movies  and the 

Independence Day Parade.   

Also great guest speakers again this 

month.  

  

Make sure you save some time for 

the Brat Fry.  Also for the Art 

Festival where we will need workers 

in the food stand and drivers for the 

Artists. Steve will be organizing the 

driving schedule.  

 

Enjoy the Summer and the long days. 

Before you know it the days will get 

shorter, the Packers will be playing 

and we will be raking leaves instead 

of cutting the lawn. 
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WHAT’S HAPPENING 
June  5    Breakfast Meeting 

June  10  Bingo 

June  12  Breakfast Meeting 

June  12  Chamber non- profit meeting 

June  13  Moonlit movies 

June  14  Flag Day 

June  14  Great Grill Out- Shorehaven 

June  17  Shorehaven Car Show 9 to 12 

June  19  Breakfast Meeting 

June  21  1
st
 Day of summer 

June  22  Road Clean up 

June  26  Board Meeting 

June  29  Independence Day Parade  

July   13  Piggly Wiggly Brat Fry 

July   23  Blood Drive 

July   28  Summer Boat Cruise 

July   31  Food Pantry collection 

                 With Legion 

 

 
GREETER & INVOCATION 
June   5    Gert Wilkinson 

June  12    Len Zacharias 

June  19    Michelle Balda  

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

   
BILL’S BUNCH 

Bill Peebles, Captain   

Mark May 

Colleen Meyer 

Jerry Schneider 

Leonard Schacht 

Fred Steinlein 

Fred Schnell 

 

                     
         Steve Schmiedlin     6-8 

          Fred Steinlein         6-18  

          Jane Fredrich         6-25              

          Mark May                6-27 

          Tom Slowinski          6-30 
 

 

 
 

Mark May                             6-17 

Jeff Ek                                6-20 

Jack Grothaus                      6-21  
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SPEAKERS FOR JUNE 
 

JUNE 5
TH

  - Louise Ramey RN-NP 

4 Rivers Center- CBD and your 

health 

 

JUNE 12
th

 -  Cherie Sonsalla- 

Executive Director- Oconomowoc 

Area Chamber of Commerce  

 

JUNE 19
th

 – Roger Mayer- Boy 

Scouts  

 

JUNE 26
th

 - Board Meeting 

 

 
 

TREE SALE- MAY 4
TH

 
The weather was great and so was 

the tree sale. Thanks to all who 

helped on Friday and Saturday for 

their hard work.  

We had about 150 small trees left this 

year which we donated to 

Zachariah’s Acres. They were very 

appreciative of this donation. 

We had also purchased 50 small trees 

and Laura’s Lane Nursery donated 

another 100 small trees that we 

donated to the Boy Scout Camp at 

 

Long Lake.  Last August there was a 

awful wind storm and they figure 

they lost a least 1500 trees. They are 

replanting and they appreciated our 

donation.  

Although we had some trees left over  

this year our profit was a little higher  

$4,113.00 compared to  $3960.00 last 

year. Raising the large tree price 

from $5.00 to $6.00 helped.  

 

BLOOD DRIVE 
Blood Drive was held Thursday May 

28th.  Thanks to everyone who 

organized and worked at the drive.  

As a reminder they are now held the 

4
th

 Tuesday on the odd months.  Even 

though May’s drive was the day after 

Memorial Day we had a good turn 

out.  

Email from Blood Center follows-- 

 

Hi Kiwanis members---  
Awesome, awesome job at your 

drive! Looks like you had 14 

registered donors, 13 whole blood, 1 

double red, collecting a total of 15 

units. These 15 units will go to help 

45 patients in need.  
I want to thank you for hosting the 

Blood Center of WI again. We really 

appreciate all your hard work at 

recruiting donors and the generous 

donors, themselves, for helping those 

around us through blood donation.  

Hope you had a wonderful Memorial 

Day Weekend. 

Best Regards, 

Natalie Kukla 

Account Manager 

Versiti/Blood Center of Wisconsin  



 

 

 HALL OF FAME DINNER-   

54
rd

 ANNUAL  

 

 
A GREAT CROWD 

A BRIEF HISTORY 

The Hall of Fame Award 

was created by the 

Oconomowoc High School 

staff and the Oconomowoc 

Kiwanis Evening Club in 

May 1966. The award 

honors senior students that 

display excellence and 

superior performance in 

citizenship and academics 

throughout their High 

School years. A senior 

student is selected from each 

department. The students 

are recognized each year at 

an awards dinner attended 

by family members, high 

school staff and Kiwanis 

members.  

The Oconomowoc Kiwanis 

Breakfast Club continued 

this award in 2003 after the 

Evening Club disbanded. 

In 2005 the Hall of Fame was 

dedicated to the memory of 

Carl Mueller, a Breakfast 

Club member who was 

instrumental in the growth 

and success of the club.   

 
This year’s awards dinner was 

held on Wednesday May 15th at 

the Lake Terrace Club House. 

We had 67 in attendance to 

honor this year’s recipients.  

High School Principal, Jason 

Curtis and Superintendent of 

Schools, Dr. Rindo were in this 

group. Others attending are the 

students, parents or other family 

members, teachers and Kiwanis 

members. 

Jason Curtis and Dr. Rindo 

thanked our club for sponsoring 

this program and for our 

support of other High School 

groups.  

What a great “KIWANIS 

MOMENT” to hear of the 

accomplishments of these 



 

 

students from their teachers and 

to see the bond that has 

developed between them. One 

teacher mentioned that many 

times we worry about the future 

but with students like the ones 

being honored we are in 

“GOOD HANDS” 

Also thanks to Pete and Nancy 

Roehl, The Roehl Foundation 

for their generous grant of 

$2000.00 

 

 

 
 

 

Moonlit Movies-Fowler Park 

 

We are signed up to help on 

June 13
th

 from 5 PM to 9 PM. 

We are doing 2 shifts. 5 to 7 and 

7 to 9. We sell concessions, 

candy, soda, popcorn and glow 

sticks. They will have everything 

set up and they also do the 

cleanup so it makes it easy for 

us. A sign up sheet has been 

started and will be at the 

meeting on June 5
th

. If you can’t 

make the meeting and want to 

sign up please call or email me.   

 

 

PIGGLY WIGGLY BRAT 

SALE 

Our  Brat Sale will be on 

Saturday July 13
th

.  More info to 

come. 

PLEASE SAVE THE DATE 

 

KIDS FEST 

Tuesday August 13
th

. We have 

been volunteering with the 

parking for the past several 

years and will probably be asked 

to help again so please save the 

date. Probably in the morning 

until about 1PM   

We will also be donating $500.00 

to the Kids Fest which has been 

budgeted. This is a great 

community event.  



 

 

 

HIGHWAY CLEAN UP 

 

We are looking at Saturday 

June 22
nd

  starting at 8 or 9 AM. 

With school being out we 

probably won’t get any Key 

Club members to help this time. 

If Saturday dosen’t work we 

could try Thursday the 20
th

 or 

Friday the 21
st
. Let me know if 

you can make it and what date 

works the best.  

Thanks 

Jerry.       

 

 
BOAT CRUISE ON LAKE 

MENDOTA- SUNDAY JULY 

28
TH

  

 

Many thanks to Carolyn Crom 

for putting this together. The 

final count was 25 . The last time 

Carolyn checked  they had room 

for one more person so if you 

want to go or have another 

person to take please check with 

Carolyn.    

 

 

 
SATURDAY AUGUST 17

TH
  & 

SUNDAY AUGUST 18
TH

     

 

We will be shuttling the artists 

to their parking area and have a 

food stand in the food tent.  

For the food tent we try to do 2 

shifts each day. Steve will need 

drivers starting in the morning 

through the end of the day. 

Signup sheets will be available 

soon.  

Please save the dates.  

 

 

 

 


